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TOWN OF TEMPLETON 

Capital Planning Committee 

160 Patriots Road 
East Templeton, MA 01438 

Telephone: 978-894-2800 
Fax: 978-894-2801 

--------------------·---------------·----------------------------------------------------------------------------.................................... .. 

From: Capital Planning Committee 
To: Board of Selectman, Town Administrator 

Date: February 12, 2018 
Subject: Capital Planning Recommendations 

The Capital Planning Committee kicked off the FY 2019 budget process in October. After two 
years of not having a quorum, this year the Committee did have a quorum at every meeting. 
Department participation was high, and the representatives were engaged and knowledgeable 
leading to very productive discussions. 

When determining our recommendations, the committee is slightly disadvantaged by not 
knowing the available funds for capital expenditures. Nonetheless the committee based our 
recommendations on the merits, perceived need, and an assumed capital budget of $100,000. 

The Community Preservation Committee did not attend any of our meetings to present any FY 
2019 capital projects. Should any CPC funded projects arise that meet the criteria of a capital 
expenditure the committee will meet with the CPC at that time. 

The Sewer department does have a capital request but did not have the information to present 
before preparing our recommendations. The committee will be meeting with the Sewer 
Department within the next couple of weeks. 

The School Committee Chairwoman attended a meeting but could not speak to any capital 
requests the NRSD would bring forward in FY 2019. The new Elementary School is still 
included in the Master Capital Plan since construction has not been completed. 

The Board of Health communicated to the committee that their vehicle is still in working order 
and they would not be making a request to replace it. 

The Town Clerk submitted a request for three new voting machines but is looking for them in FY 
2020. 

Emergency Management is still requesting a ¾ ton pickup truck. The members are using their 
personal vehicles to deploy department equipment from site to site. The department is not 
necessarily requesting a new truck, they would benefit from a dependable transferred vehicle 
from another department. The DPW is willing to see if the two departments can work out a 
process where Emergency Management could borrow a DPW truck when they need to deploy 
equipment. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Doug Morrison, Chairman 
Board of Selectman Member 

Robert May, Vice Chairman 
Advisory Committee Member 

Cheryl Richardson 
Treasurer/Collector 

Vacant 
Member at Large 

Vacant 
Member at Large 

Carter Terenzini, Town Administrator 
Ex-officio Member 
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Non-Tax Impacting Requests: 
• 

• 

• 

• 

• 

• 

The Assessor's Office has requested an upgrade to their Vision Software. The 
current version is no longer supported and is incompatible with newer Town and 
State software. Out of date software also poses a potential data risk should any 
software or hardware failure occur. The upgrade would be paid for with the 
Assessors overlay funds and would not have any tax impact. 

The Cable Commission has a well thought out five-year Capital Plan. Being a self­
funded department, their requests do not have any tax impact. 

The COA is requesting the completion of the senior center Kitchen, which would be 
the last project of the original construction and would be paid for with the remaining 
debt exclusion funds and private donations. There would not be any tax impact. 

The DPW is working with Templeton Light & Water to try and transfer a bucket truck . 
The DPW has received a grant and many private donations to start phase 1 of the 
Gillman Waite irrigation project. The project will be completed in three phases over 
the next few years. 

The Library still wants to make renovations which are outlined in the Mater Capital 
Plan, these renovations would be paid for through their gift account and would not 
have any tax impact. 

The Police Department has outlined four important requests that will be funded 
through the E911 grant and would not have any tax impact. 

Separately Debt Excluded Requests: 
Two large capital requests were presented for FY 2019 which are at a higher cost than 
the Town could fund through normal capital funding sources. The committee 
recommends these requests be presented for Town Meeting approval as separate 
articles from the general capital article. 

• The Police Station renovation at a cost of 2,000,000.

• A new Fire Engine at a cost of 500,000.
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